

Green Valley - Morgan Fire Company Inc.



N5746 Oak Avenue Green Valley, WI 54127

October 6, 2015

Green Valley Town Board Morgan Town Board

Dear Town Boards of Green Valley and Morgan,

The firefighters of Green Valley and Morgan would like to express our concerns of a situation that is becoming more prevalent for us. This concern involves residential driveways. We acknowledge that when a new driveway is installed, it must meet certain conditions. However, with some of the existing driveways we are noticing that they are becoming a challenge for our equipment to enter through. This is also true for ambulances and other utility trucks that may be needed at an emergency scene. There may be several reasons for our not being able to gain access to the property, some of which include grown vegetation, gates, or multiple vehicles parked in the yard.

We are asking for your help in reminding homeowners within the townships to keep their driveways clear of grown vegetation and deep snow. We fear that some homeowners are not aware of the challenges that these obstacles may present if an emergency should occur. Along with including a request in the town newsletter articles, an example of what we would be willing to work on together would be to include a note with the property tax assessments when they are sent to the town residents. If you feel this is something we can work on together, please contact Chief Leonard Wahl at (920) 373-3308.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Green Valley – Morgan Fire Company Officers and Firefighters

Leonard Wahl, Fire Chief